The AALS Section on Property Law is pleased to announce a Call for Papers for  the Section's "New Voices in Property Law: Junior Scholars Works-in-Progress Panel" during the 2025 AALS Annual Meeting  in San Francisco, California, on January 8-11, 2025. 
This works-in-progress program  brings together junior (pre-tenure or teaching for seven or fewer years) with senior property law scholars to give the junior scholars an opportunity to present and receive useful feedback on papers not yet  submitted for publication as of January 2025.  (Posting the draft paper on SSRN or the like is fine.) 
In addition to having the opportunity to share work through the panel, at least one senior scholar will be designated as a reviewer who will have read the paper ahead of time and will be prepared to discuss the paper and offer constructive comments at the session and/or in writing. 
Submission details: Please submit an email including the junior scholar's institution, tenure status, number of years teaching, and a 300 – 400 word abstract in Word to Michael Lewyn at mlewyn@tourolaw.edu with "Submission: Property New Voices" in the subject line. Submissions must be received by August 30, 2024.

Junior scholars whose papers are selected for the program will need to submit a draft of their paper to their senior scholar commentators by December 15, 2024.
Submission review: Papers will be selected after review by members of the Executive Committee of the Property Section.

Eligibility:  Junior scholars who have been teaching for seven or fewer years and who work full time at AALS member law schools are eligible to submit papers.
Unfortunately, pursuant to AALS rules, faculty at fee-paid non-member law schools, foreign faculty, adjunct and visiting faculty (without a full-time position at an AALS member law school), graduate students, fellows, and non-law school faculty are not eligible to submit. Please note that all presenters at the program are responsible for paying their own annual meeting registration fees and travel expenses.
For senior scholars interested in serving as commentators: If you are interested in serving as a commentator on a paper submitted by a junior scholar, please email Michael Lewyn at mlewyn@tourolaw.edu

